

Note Strathbungo Society Meeting 18th June

Present: James, Heather, Sarah, Imelda and Nick

Apologies: Fiona, Jane, Steven and Paola

Brighter Bungo Sunday

Lanes in generally good state apart from lane back of Pollokshaws Rd and Nithsdale. Due to fantastic effort from volunteers most of this cleared. Council, however, has not picked up all black bags and there is a large bulk collection by the bookies – Imelda has contacted Council asking them to deal with both. Rubbish in these lanes and how to stop it to be put on agenda next meeting. NK to post photos with text from Imelda on blog.

Bungo in Back Lanes

Bars Stag and Thistle has not been in touch with Sharon about use of her property – NK will try and sort out. Still touch and go whether license will be granted – NK has had to apply for license on behalf of Society. Music all organised.

Children's Garden Merrygoround will be there and also Face Painter organised by Paola. Provisional proposed set up Thursday evening 6.30 – Nick, Kevin, Imelda and friend.

Notification emergency services – Nick to check if Jane has done

Opening Cllr Jon Molyneux has agreed to do opening at Society Stall. NK to get Kevin to talk to Jane about arrangements. Nicola Sturgeon turning up later.....NK to forward time to Heather who will tell community orgs.

Hired equipment Nick not certain yet whether hire firms will drop off to several delivery points but if not James has 7 seater that can be used to transport equipment

Set-up. Suggested meet 9.30 at Andrew Downie's 52 Marywood – this later changed to Society Staff area between QS and MS. James has recruited four people to help and Nick three. Heather will put out appeal for more help and encourage people to come any time in the morning.

Bottle Stall Teresa looking for more bottles.

Tombola Prizes from local businesses appears in hand. Now appear to have enough people for rota. Phil or Polly, James or Jude and Alison or Ryan have all offered an hour; Louise and Imelda 1-2; Jane 2-3, Heather 3-4. Imelda has a couple of potential offers help labelling products Thurs and Fri evening but MORE NEEDED IF POSSIBLE. Contact Imelda.

Society Stall and community stalls At present just Nick for Society Stall. Will sell bags and put out membership leaflets. Heather organised all Community Stalls and we will try and get Nicola Sturgeon to visit them (she has indicated she will attend)

Stewarding We are short of stewards and Nick indicated in his view this left us at risk though accepted Committee decision not to pay Young People. We do have enough people to issue envelopes to stall holders at start and then collect at end. Currently we have Alison and Paola Lane 2; Hannah and Nick Lane 3; Steve who is happy to do any lane. Heather will do another call for stewards. It was agreed we should ask people who might not want to steward whole time but who

could help in emergency to join the What's app group. (Andrew has updated it to BitBL 2019)

Signage: Heather has organised 20 maps and 20 descriptions in both A3 and A4 (to be put up as part of set-up) and 200 flyers for handing out.

Newsletter Out!

Stalls New system seems working well and Heather has been able to allocate stall spaces to almost all who want it. This should help with far more activity in Vennard Gardens this year.